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Would you like to advertise your 
business in this space?

The newsletter reaches over 
1,200 homes in Scarning and is 
delivered free to all households. 
It is produced six times a year

The following rates apply:
£90 pa for a quarter page
£120 pa for a half page
£210 pa for a full page

for more information please contact
scarningclerk@btinternet.com or
Tel: 687492
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There's a Hole in my Pocket 
Dear Liza

We're all familiar with the old 
song, but how many of us make the 
effort to mend or recycle rather 
than buy new?

With approximately 350,000 
tonnes of clothing worth around 
£100 million going to UK landfill 
sites every year, it is time to think 
about the true cost of our attitudes 
t o w a r d s  c l o t h i n g .  T h e 
e n v i r o n m e n t a l  c o s t s  a r e 
considerable - increasing landfill 
and greenhouse gas emissions 
which  cont r ibute  to  g lobal 
warming.

Mending or recycling unwanted 
clothes can make a real difference. 
Stitch, glue, dye and patch up are 
your best options to make a piece 
of clothing go that little bit further. 
If this is not possible, please take 
old, unwanted clothes to your local 
clothes bank at Scarning Primary 
School.

After they are collected from the 
banks, clothes are sorted and those 
suitable for re-use are exported to 
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Africa. Damaged items are taken 
for reprocessing, pulped down and 
recycled into fibre based material. 
No waste, no environmental cost 
and a positive social benefit! 
Please don't put clothes in your 
black recycling bin - although we 
have increased the range of 
materials we recycle, we are not 
yet able to accept clothes and any 
put in your black bin will end up in 
landfill.

Front cover by courtesy of Norfolk Wildlife Trust

Please note, we also accept single
adverts
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So next time you go to throw a 
piece of clothing away, ask 
yourself if it is possible to mend or 
recycle it.

If there's a hole in your pocket 
'Liza'… sew it up or recycle it in a 
clothes bank!

Breckland Council Environmental 
Services Team

Scarning Fuel Allotment Charity

Scarning Fuel Allotment Charity is 
a small charity run for the benefit 

Bulletin Board

of those who live in the village who 
are facing hardship, need or 
distress. Each year the charity has a 
small fund from which it can make 
grants. If you know a worthy 
recipient, please write to the Clerk 
to the Charity at Oakleigh House, 
Shipdham Lane, Scarning, NR19 
2LB. Please note you cannot 
nominate yourself.  

Please send submissions for the
next newsletter to:

scarningclerk@btinternet.com
by no later than 15 April 2016
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Scarning Primary School

Hello Scarning! This is Bradley and Kiera from the School Council. We want to tell 
you about some of the things that have happened at school since Christmas.

• We have now got a new scheme for assemblies where our wonderful Year 6 
make posters about different things that are discussed. These then go on a board 
in the hall 

• Year 1 have made some fabulous winter trees for their classroom and these are 
on display. 

• A massive well done on the Year 6 and 5 for getting through to the county rugby 
finals. 

• Barn Owls had an amazing time when they got to see the police car, although 
they put their fingers over their ears when the sirens came on. 

• Neatherd high school let the year 4, 5 and 6 come to see their great performance 
of Mary Poppins – A performance with a twist!

• The people who went to the swimming gala gave it their all even though the 
competition was fierce. 

• Reception have been learning about the Chinese New Year, they even went 
around the school in a dragon they made altogether. It was spectacular.

• Years 6 have been working on a book by Neil Gaiman called Sleeper and the 
Spindle, also they have been making posters on a bit of information from the 
book. 

• 1S have been writing some fantastic letters to Goldilocks. 

• Mary Anne from Kids club came in and led an assembly on the Inside Out 
character “Fear” using clips from the film. 

• Before Mrs Sammacicci left (on maternity leave) the Year 5 and 6 did a Flash 
Mob for her because we had known her the longest. 

• The Year 6 children did some activities with the Year2 showing them our stories 
we wrote. The Year 2 have also been doing some tricky division on their own. 

• Year 3 have being doing some Haiku poems. It is very difficult type of poetry, 
but they managed to master it. Here is an example:

                            Splash of the water,

                            Under the bridge it echoes,

                            Twinkling reflection,    
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Set in the heart of the beautiful Norfolk countryside you will find one of the best 9-hole golf courses in the area.
 Dereham Golf Club is a wonderfully manicured parkland course. It is a friendly, sociable Members club that 

welcomes societies and visitors who wish to pay a green fee. 
Dereham Golf Club can be found on the main Fakenham Road (B1100/1146) just north of Dereham.

Come and play golf at Dereham you will be assured of a very warm Norfolk welcome. 
See what's on offer from Andrew Agnoli - PGA Professional at Dereham Golf Club including Ladies taster 

thsessions during the Summer and our Family Fun/Open Day on Sunday 12  June 2016.

SPECIAL TRIAL OFFER (Bring this ad to qualify)
If you already play golf but are not a member then why not come down for a round. Enjoy 18 holes of golf 

for just £10 during April and May or have a taster lesson for only £10
(weekdays only after midday excluding Bank holidays and subject to booking and conditions).

If you then would like to join, this will qualify you for our special new member deal for the rest of the season – just ask 
the Pro on 01362 695631 or e-mail andrew.agnoli@foremostgolf.com

or for more information concerning  general membership, please contact
Dereham Golf Club – Secretary on 01362 695900 or email:  office@derehamgolfclub.com

or visit the website www.derehamgolfclub.com

Dereham Golf Club, Quebec Road, Dereham Norfolk NR19 2DS - A Golf Mark Higher Achiever

Breckland & Waveney
Foot Health Clinic

A Step In The Right  Direction

Ruth Walters MCFHP MAFHP
A mobile practice for private patients & businesses

01362 693912  |  07595177910  |  brecklandfoothealth@gmail.com

I am a registered Foot Health Practitioner and offer a visiting service to 
private patients within a 20 mile radius of Dereham. I also hold a 

weekend clinic at “Advanced Skincare”, 23 St Nicholas Street, Diss.

Treatments:
diabetic foot care • painful corns • hard skin removal • verrucas/warts  

nail thickening • nail trimming (including hands)
fungal nail/skin infections • ingrowing toenails • basic orthotics

I offer a friendly, flexible, professional and caring service to each of my 
patients. Please telephone Ruth on the numbers below, or
email for a discussion and appointment bookings.

mailto:office@derehamgolfclub.com
http://www.derehamgolfclub.com


The newsletter is published by Scarning Parish Council. Every effort is made to ensure that information is accurate at the 
time of going to print, but no liability will be accepted for losses caused by inaccurate information. 

Issue 20     |     page 7

Scarning News

A Village at War

There are twelve names on the war 
memorial outside Scarning Church. 
These were the men from the village who 
died in the First World War.

On 23 April 1917, George Payne, a 
labourer's son was killed at Arras in 
northern France. He was nineteen. He 
was one of more than 150,000 men who 
died in the offensive mounted by the 
Allies that spring.

On the first day of the offensive the 
British advanced three and a half miles. 
An officer wrote that the attack was 'a 
grand success,' adding that 'to win a battle 
was a new experience for me.’

Another Scarning man to lose his life at 
Arras was Private Harry Hunt. The Hunt 
family lived in one the Hall cottages, 
opposite the church. Hunt's father worked 
at Park Farm in the village.

Harry's older brothers were both farm 
workers, like their father, but Harry took a 
different direction. He enlisted in the 
army, joining the 1st Surrey Regiment. 

One of his relations on his mother's side 
had fought in the Boer War and he might 
have been inspired by tales of war. A 
photograph shows the proud young 
soldier in his uniform.

Harry Israel Hunt was killed on 4 May 
1917. His body, like that of George 
Payne, was never found.

Both men are remembered on the Arras 
Memorial.

The above extract is taken from a new 
book produced to commemorate the 
men of Scarning who fought in the 
war. The book costs £5. All proceeds 
will be donated to the Commonwealth 
War Graves Commission, which is 
responsible for maintaining the 
graves of those men who died in the 
war, both at home and abroad.

If you would like to purchase a copy 
and to help support this cause, please 
contact Nick Hartley at
nicklouise.hartley@btinternet.com 
or call 687492. 

At Arras London buses were used to transport troops to the front line Harry Hunt in uniform

mailto:nicklouise.hartley@btinternet.com


Neck & Back Pain

Sports injuries

Muscle & Joint pain

Rehabilitation following Joint Surgery

Ellena Fox & Paul Fox
Chartered Physiotherapists

HCPC Registered

Scarning Fen, Dereham
Telephone 01362 693747

www.foxphysiotherapy.co.uk

PHYSIOTHERAPY
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Hairworks Salon by Dot

Hairdressing for all the family
Gel Nails

Manicures
Eyebrow Shaping

Ear Piercing

Located On the new SCARNING estate

For an appointment call 
Dot 01362 690285

e-mail: dot_gilkes@hotmail.co.uk

3 Meadow Drive, SCARNING, Norfolk, NR19 2TT

Your local friendly home & 

commercial Part P registered 
Electrician and MCS registered 

Solar panel installer. 

For free advice, an estimate or home 
visit call

Darren 01362 690285
info@sctp-electrician.co.uk

3 Meadow Drive, SCARNING, Norfolk, NR19 2TT

SCTP-ELECTRICIAN  

The Microgeneration
Certification Scheme
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Scarning Conservation Volunteers 
Nature Notes

Although this is the start of the year 
for many things connected with 
nature, work on the meadows is 
drawing to a close.

We have done most of the cutting and 
clearing of dead plant material and the 
area is ready for the new growth 
which is already showing.

We have coppiced some hazels and 
willows and used the poles to fill in 
gaps in the hedge at the back of Lucy's 
Meadow North.

The const ruct ion of  two new 
information boards is well underway.

T h e  v o l u n t e e r s  w e r e  v e r y 
disappointed to see that one of the nest 
boxes that we put up near the little 
children's play area had been forcibly 
removed from the tree and taken 
away.

This means that the volunteers time 
and effort in raising the funds to pay 
for the box and time taken to obtain 
and fit it has been wasted and more 
importantly there is one less home 
available for the birds.

We try to put the nest boxes in visible 
places where people can get the 
maximum enjoyment of seeing them 
in use.

As well as nesting birds look out for 
newt, frogs and toads using the 
scrapes to lay their eggs and for the 
bright yellow flowers of the marsh 
Marigolds.

New volunteers are always welcome. 

E-mail me on

wendyvbrown@outlook.com.

Have an enjoyable summer spotting 
wildlife and hope to see you at the Bio 
Blitz in July.

Scarning News

mailto:wendyvbrown@outlook.com
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Allotment Hire Ken Steward 820122

Art Club (Thursday mornings in Village Hall) Ian Kelly 696369

Bowls Club Ron Chapman 687524

Breckland Council  656870

Breckland District Councillors Lynda Turner 822553                     

 lynda.turner@breckland.gov.uk                                                                

 Paul Hewett 820354    

 paul.hewett@breckland.gov.uk

Citizens Advice  0844 411 1444

County Councillor William Richmond 860269

 william.richmond@norfolk.gov.uk

Dereham Meeting Point  698866

George Freeman MP Constituency Office 01953 600617

Konectbus konectbus.co.uk

Parish Council Chairman Wendy Brown 695062

Parish Clerk Nick Hartley 687492

 scarningclerk@btinternet.com

Scarning Church - PCC Secretary Sue Rockley 694886

Scarning Fuel Allotment Charity scarningclerk@btinternet.com

Scarning Pre School  699360

Scarning Primary School  692665

 office@scarning.norfolk.sch.uk

Scarning United Charities Ken Steward 820122

Scarning School Trust Spire Solicitors, The Priory, 

 Church Street, Dereham NR19 1DW

Village Hall Bookings  687492

Village Newsletter scarningclerk@btinternet.com

Women’s Institute Jo Urquhart 690183

Local Directory
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